
THE DEANERY

ALBION COLLEGE





VOLUME 32, NUMBER 7
ACADEMIC NEWSLETTER




MARCH 17, 2004
ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR THE NEXT DEANERY ARE DUE APRIL 16, 2004.

I
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM COMMITTEES:

From Curriculum & Resources Committee:

CRC has approved the changes and recommendations of the Global Studies Committee for the criteria to satisfy the Global Studies requirement and changes to the listed criteria that classes must meet to achieve Global Studies designation. 

The following paragraphs reflect the changes approved by CRC:
Students have two options in fulfilling this category. (1) They may successfully participate in any approved off-campus study program outside of the United States (or the Border Studies Program) for at least one semester and submit a journal reflecting on their experiences.  Detailed journal requirements are available at the Center for International Education.  International students may fulfill the global category by submitting a journal, subject to the same requirements, reflecting on their experiences at Albion.  (2) They may take one unit from the list of courses approved as satisfying the global studies requirement (see the Class Schedule booklet). Many of these courses also will satisfy a requirement in a major, in a program or in a concentration. Each approved course meets the following criteria.

1. It must have as an organizing focus topics that are international (focusing on a particular region) or global (focusing on an issue pertaining to multiple regions or countries).

2. It must foster inquiry into the interconnectedness of international issues and students' lives.

3. It should attempt to bring the world into the classroom so that students learn how to function in an international environment and gain a deeper understanding of the world outside the United States.

#    #    #
CRC has approved the addition of a criterion for ethnicity category:  

Criterion #4: "It [the course] must provide students with the opportunity to examine their own experiences with ethnicity."

*    *    *    *
From Course Change Committee:

From Course Change Committee:

The Course Change Committee has approved the following:

   Theatre Department



Course units change:


THEA 311   Designing Scenery For the Theatre



From 1 unit to ½ unit


Course title and description change:


THEA 361   Advanced Acting



to:


THEA 361   Vocal Technique and Movement  (1)

An advanced acting course designed to give students greater control over their vocal and physical expression.  The course includes individual assessment of strengths and weaknesses coupled with exercises to broaden individual students’ abilities.  In addition, students will prepare monologs for future auditions.  Starko 

*    *    *    *
From Gender & Ethnicity Committee:

The Gender and Ethnicity committee has approved English 211 (Latina/o Literature) for ethnicity credit.  (Mesa, Fall 2004)

The Gender and Ethnicity committee has approved English 402 (Othello and Race) for ethnicity category credit.  (Crupi, Fall 2004)

The Gender and Ethnicity Committee has approved English 289 (The Making of Modern Masculinities) for gender credit.  (Jordan, Fall 2004)
*    *    *    *
From Faculty Development Committee:
The Faculty Development Committee has approved the following Small Grants:

Andrew Christopher (Psychology) for page charges for his article in Individual Differences Research.

Beth and Tim Lincoln (Geological Sciences) for mapping of metamorphic rocks in Acero Peak Quadrangle in Black Hills.

Dan Skean (Biology) for reprints of his articles in The Michigan Botanist.

Jennifer Thomas (Library) for attendance at conference on electronic records at the University of Arizona and related research on digitalization of special collections.

II
ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM ACADEMIC AFFAIRS OFFICE
The following coterie was approved:

Why We Get Sick: The New Science of Darwinian Medicine, by R.A. Nesse and G.W. Williams, led by Dale Kennedy (Biology).

#    #    #
Earlham, Goshen, and Manchester Colleges announce the following Plowshares Peace Studies Collaborative:  "Transforming a Violent World: Sharing Resources, Tools, and Visions," to be held at Goshen College, Goshen, Indiana, June 26-July 2, 2004.  Sixteen full scholarships and paid stipends will be awarded to academic faculty.  For more information, contact Dean Johnson, Director of Plowshares (deanjj@goshen.edu).

Messiah College announces a conference "Spirituality, Social Justice and Service-Learning," to be held at Messiah College, Grantham, Pennsylvania, June 3-5, 2004.  More information is available at www.messiah.edu/agape/conference.

The second round of competition is open for the Fulbright Visiting Specialists Program: Direct Access to the Muslim World, administered by the Council for International Exchange of Scholars (CIES). This program will enable American colleges and universities to enrich their programs and courses on issues related to the Muslim world by providing opportunities to invite a Visiting Specialist from the Middle East, North Africa, South Asia or from selected countries in Central Asia, East and West Africa and Southeast Asia.

The Fulbright Visiting Specialists Program: Direct Access to the Muslim World will support 20 to 25 grants for visits of between two and six weeks by scholars and professionals from abroad. The Visiting Specialists may present lectures or short courses, team-teach with American colleagues, or assist in program and curriculum development in colleges and universities. They will also participate in public outreach programs, by speaking to community groups, service clubs, and religious and school groups.

Proposals will be accepted from liberal arts and minority-serving institutions with limited or no current programs on the Muslim world.  Proposals will also be considered from larger institutions with established area studies programs that could benefit from a Visiting Specialist in a particular subject not currently offered but needed for program development. This program does not support research or language training.

Institutions may request a specific individual as a Visiting Specialist, in which case the institution must solicit a separate application from this individual. However, if an individual is not named, a successful proposal will be matched with a scholar from among former Fulbrighters who indicated an interest in participating in the program. 
Fulbright grants will include air travel, in-transit allowance, per diem and an honorarium.  Application deadline:  April 15, 2004.

Please visit http://www.cies.org/Visiting_Specialists for application materials and further information. If you have any questions please contact Mamiko Hada at vstngspec@cies.iie.org. 

The Fulbright Scholar Program's annual competition opens March 1 for lecturing, research and lecturing/research grants in over 140 countries. Each year 800 American scholars go abroad as part of the Fulbright Scholar Program.  

Faculty and administrators from two-year, four-year and graduate institutions are invited to apply. Retired and adjunct faculty frequently receive grants as well.

Traditional Fulbright awards vary from two months to an academic year or longer. While foreign language skills are needed in some countries, most lecturing assignments are in English.  Faculty can visit www.cies.org to apply online or to download application materials. 

Application deadlines for 2005-2006 grants are: 

May 1, 2004 - Fulbright Distinguished Chairs awards in Europe and Canada. A new chair in Israel has also been added.

August 1, 2004 - Fulbright lecturing and research grants worldwide 
November 1, 2004 - spring/summer seminars in Germany, Korea and Japan for international education and academic administrators as well as for the summer German Studies Seminar

Questions can be directed to Susan Sharp, Higher Education Liaison Officer, Fulbright Scholar Program, Council for International Exchange of Scholars, 3007 Tilden Street, Suite 5L, Washington, DC 20008, Tel: 202-686-6242, E-mail: ssharp@cies.iie.org  www.cies.org.
 III
SCHOLARLY AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT


Darren Mason (Mathematics & Computer Science) was lead author on the paper "Innovation in a Large-Scale Study-Abroad Program in Engineering," which has been accepted for publication in the Proceedings of the American Society of Engineering Education.  Co-authors on the paper include J. Merrill and D. Prestel of the Department of Linguistics, Germanic, Slavic, Asian and African Languages at Michigan State University (MSU); R. Harichandran and T. Maleck of the Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering at MSU, V. Galishnikova of the Volgograd State University of Architecture and Civil Engineering in Volgograd, Russia; and P. Streng of the Building Construction and Management Program at MSU.
Darren also published the article “Russian Study Abroad Program at Michigan State University's College of Engineering” in the Spring 2004 Institute of Transportation Engineers (ITE) Education Council Newsletter.

** Faculty are invited to send copies of publications to Jennifer Thomas, Library Archivist, to be included in the College=s collections.
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